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	The Council of the City of New York

Finance Division

Preston niblack, Director

Fiscal Impact Statement
proposed Intro. No: 977-A 
Committee: Housing and Buildings


	Title: To amend the administrative code of the city of New York, in relation to waiving certain permit and inspection fees for the demolition, alteration, rebuilding or repair of certain buildings and systems damaged by the severe storm that occurred on October 29 and 30, 2012, commonly referred to as “Hurricane Sandy.”

  
	Sponsors: Council Members Ignizio, Chin, Dilan, Dromm, Eugene, Ferreras, Gentile, James, Koo, Lander, Mendez, Nelson, Williams, Wills, Comrie, Recchia, Jackson, Rodriguez, Halloran and Ulrich in conjunction with the Mayor)


	Summary of Legislation: This legislation would allow the Department of Buildings (DOB) to waive certain fees for buildings that were damaged or destroyed by Hurricane Sandy. 
Buildings that were deemed seriously damaged and unsafe to occupy or destroyed as indicated by a red tag or other notation by the Department will be eligible for the waiver of all fees associated with the alteration, demolition or construction of a new building, including but not limited to electrical and plumbing work so long as the application is submitted on or after October 30, 2012 and on or before October 31, 2014.  
For all other buildings damaged by Hurricane Sandy that require electrical or plumbing work, fees related to such work will be waived if a licensed master electrician or plumber or fire suppression piping contractor certifies to the Department that such damage is the result of the storm. The electrical and plumbing waiver is available for applications submitted on or after October 30, 2012 and on or before April 30, 2013.  

	Effective Date:  This law would take effect immediately.    

	Fiscal Year In Which Full Fiscal Impact Anticipated:  Fiscal 2013

	Fiscal Impact Statement: 
Effective FY13
FY Succeeding

Effective FY14
Full Fiscal

Impact FY13
Revenues (+)

See below
See below
See below
Expenditures (-) 

$0
$0
$0
Net

$0
$0
$0


	Impact on Revenues:  DOB is estimating that the City will lose roughly $2 million in revenues. However, the City is not counting this revenue lost as it is only realized as a result of Hurricane Sandy. The City’s revenue budget projections were formulated prior to Hurricane Sandy. Therefore, this legislation creates no impact to the City.     


	Impact on Expenditures: There will be no impact on expenditures by the enactment of this legislation.  


	Source of Funds To Cover Estimated Costs: N/A


	Source of Information:
Office of Management and Budget (OMB) 

                                                Department of Buildings (DOB)

	Estimate Prepared By:  Ralph P. Hernandez, Principal Legislative Financial Analyst

                                          Nathan Toth, Deputy Director 

                                          New York City Council Finance Division 

	History:  Int. 977 was introduced to the City Council and referred to the Housing and Buildings Committee on December 10, 2012.  The Committee held a hearing on Int. 977 on December 13, 2012, and the bill was laid over.  The Committee will vote on an amended version, Proposed Int. 977-A, on December 18, 2012.  
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